

Miracerros Addition \* Indian Plaza \* Netherwood Park

Netherwood Park Neighborhood Association Newsletter September 2020

Fall Cleanup Event Saturday September 26<sup>th</sup>, 10 - 12 (Bags and gloves will be provided) NPNA-wide Garage sales, October 3<sup>rd</sup>, 8-2 (advertising, maps, hauling off after sales provided) Call Bill Gannon to participate in either.

From the Board: Bill Gannon, NPNA President, 249-7906

The NPNA Board met on September 9<sup>th</sup> via Zoom.

**Food trucks are back** in Netherwood Park on Wednesday nights from 5:00pm to dusk with The Supper Truck & Pop Fizz! Be sure to wear your mask and practice social distancing. The NPNA Board thanks Claude Freeman for making the arrangements.

**Save The Date:** Saturday, October 3<sup>rd</sup>, is the date for the NPNA yard sale. A fee of \$10 per household will get you on the NPNA yard sales map, advertising, pickup of stuff that didn't sell AND will count as NPNA dues for the coming year (at a discount!). What a deal! Reserve today by calling Bill at 249-7906, or email <a href="mailto:darbyogill5@gmail.com">darbyogill5@gmail.com</a>.

**Crime Report:** Board Member Tony Prosser reported there were no notable crimes for the prior period with overall criminal activity close to same as same period last year. Tony noted NP crime activity is much less as compared to other city neighborhoods.

**Warning**: "Contact tracer" scam attempts related to COVID-19 are on the rise in Albuquerque and residents. Legitimate contact tracer WILL NOT ask for personal

information such as any type of payment, SS numbers or Immigration status. Scam reports can be filed at: <a href="https://www.cabq.gov/police/file-a-police-report-online">https://www.cabq.gov/police/file-a-police-report-online</a>

**APD ShotSpotter**: APD has purchased, installed, and implemented this system that can detect gunfire (versus other loud noises) anywhere around the City. The system is moved around the town and the sites are not publicized. Officers received reports directly on their phones and can respond quickly without being dispatched.

## National Night Out October 6, 2020

The NPNA Board decided that National Night Out will be a street by street event this year. All block captains have been provided information for them to organize their zones/block if there is interest. For tips on planning event, and to register online, visit: https://www.cabq.gov/national-night-out/planning-your-nno-event

## **Crime Prevention Class, October 19, 2020**

APD Crime Prevention Specialist Laura Kuehn will present a lecture entitled "Look the World in the Eye: Crime Prevention at Home and Play" on October 19<sup>th</sup> from 10:00 am to 11:30. This class will be held at Oasis Albuquerque and will also be livestreamed over the Internet. The class number is #9; the livestreamed version is #9LS. The fee is \$10. For more information call Oasis at 884-4529 or visit oasisabq.org

## **Updates**

### **NPNA Bylaws**

Susan Bennett and Bill Gannon are taking this "down" time to update the NPNA bylaws both in an electronic format and to modernize for unplanned emergencies and shutdowns. Once a draft is finished, proposed changes will be presented to the Board. After the Board's review, a final draft will be presented to the membership for discussion and adoption.

#### Indian School Road & Old Kmart Site

The Board is staying in close contact with Councilperson Ike Benton and developers (respectively) in monitoring progress for changes to traffic on Indian School and the development of the old Kmart site, respectively. Nothing new to report at this time.

# **Voters Guides**

The League of Women Voters *Voters' Guide* to the 2020 Election is now available on this website: <a href="https://www.VOTE411.org">www.VOTE411.org</a>

ere's your CHECKLIST
GO TO NETHERWOOD PARK ON Wednesday NIGHT FOR YUMMY FOOD TRUCK!
Make sure you are registered to vote
Request early mail in or absentee ballot or VOTE IN PERSON ON ELECTION DAY
Complete the CENSUS! The Census people are SOOOO nice; welcome them!
OCTOBER 3 <sup>rd</sup> it's time to clean out -Do a yard sale? (Tell Bill; <u>darbyogill5@gmail.com</u> )
National Night Out October 6, 2020 – step out and Greet a neighbor. NO FEAR!
send in your dues (to Sara! See below)
We will get together again SOON when all this crud settles down!!!
Netherwood Park Neighborhood Association (NPNA) Membership: Thank you to all who have already renewed their NPNA membership for 2020. Annual dues are \$20 per household. Please include your email! Thank YOU!  Name:
Address:
Phone: Email Address:
Do you know who your block captain is? <b>YESNO</b> . Contact us to find out!
How to you wish to receive monthly NPNA newsletters (https://www.netherwoodpark.org)?
Send to my email address above OR
Send a printed copy to my mailing address above  Mail this form to Sara Mills, NPNA Treasurer, 2629 Cutler Ave. NE 87106
MAIL US AT NETHERWOODPARK@GMAIL.COM